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November 15, 2023 
 

Dear Supporting Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends.

 

Brother Yoon Returned for the Summer.

 Brother Seonggyu Yoon who had been at Heartland Bible Baptist College for one 

and a half years to study came back to us for the Summer Vacation. His father who had 

been sick with a stroke for three years was getting worse health wise and his mother 

was having difficult times bearing all the burdens.  I thought they needed their only 

child Brother Yoon back home. He came back in May and now he is back to school for 

another year to finish his study at HBBC.  Thanks to the love and help of God, mom 

and dad began to get better and the family could have a happy time together. 

 Brother Yoon’s return was a blessing to the church also.  He helped me for Sum-

mer Family Camp, the annual Fundamental Baptist Conference, and other Summer 

time ministries. Our people also were happy to have him back and they had a joyful 

time together.  He is back to college now and will graduate from HBBC in May, 2024, if 

everything goes well.  We are anxious to have  him  back and join us again next year.  

Please pray for his training and health for the remaining time at HBBC. 

Neighborhood Evangelism Team.

 We started Neighborhood Evangelism on Saturdays in October, and there are 6-

8 people come every week to visit church neighbors and to invite people to the Lord 

and to our Church.  I am praying that I would be able to train them to be soul winners. 

Some have been saved for awhile, but they never learned to win the lost to salvation 

through the gospel of Jesus Christ.  

 Brother Oh has completed the second level of our discipleship program and now 

he is my soul winning partner.  We go out soul winning together on Saturdays. Please 

pray that he will soon be able to lead a soul to the Lord and experience the great excite-

ment and joy of winning souls. 

 

Prayer Requests. 

 1) Salvations of Souls.   2) Christian Character Class.   

 3) Laborers in His harvest fields. 4) Discipleship program. 

 5) Brother Seonggyu Yoon at HBBC 

 

 Jae and I are very grateful for your love and prayers.  You all have been great 

blessing and help for us for all these years to carry out His will for our lives in S. Korea.  

May our gracious Lord God bless you as you endeavor to spread the gospel throughout 

the world! 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

  Your Missionaries to S. Korea,       

   

  Benjamin and Jae Park   


